El Camino Real Chapter

Texas Master Naturalist

Minutes for the Board meeting on November 4, 2008

Meeting called to order at:  7:45 pm 

Officers present: 




Committee Chairs:
 
President - Paul Unger



Training – Paula Englehardt

Vice-President - Katherine Bedrich


Host – Anne Barr


 

Secretary - Cindy Bolch



Communications – Don Travis 

Treasurer - Nancy Soechting  


 

Paul opened the meeting by asking Cindy to talk a bit about the Executive Committee’s decisions regarding awards levels and the application of hours earned.  In synopsis Cindy described the following:

· Time period to obtain initial certification extends 15 months from the class graduation date.  As example:  The class of 2008 graduated on May 13, 2008.  This class has until August 13, 2009 to become certified.

· Re-certification is based on the calendar year.  Hours worked toward re-certification are zeroed out on January 1 of each year.  Our chapter will permit re-certification during the calendar year of graduation.

· Advanced Hours and Volunteer hours are unique and distinct hour types and cannot be intermingled.  

Paul will distribute a note to the membership further expanding these items.  Don will include these expanded definitions on our website.

Nancy announced that we have $2753.28 in our treasury.  11 are currently signed for our next class and 10 or those have paid.  Dues of $20 for 2009 will need to be collected from each member by January 1.

Paul said that the Rockdale city manager was pleasantly surprised by the attendance at the Horned Lizard program and he wants to have more such events in Rockdale.  Paul is looking at and putting together proposals.

Katherine reminded us of the Pecan Patch overnighter.  Attendance will not count toward volunteer hours.  Only the presenters can count their hours.  Volunteer projects must be approved through the Projects Committee. 

Anne mentioned that our booth attracted a good deal of attention at the Rockdale Fair.  Paul complimented Anne for all her hard work on the picture board displayed at our booth.  Paul also praised Anne for her handling of all our hostess activities.  Since Anne has been supplying plates, plastic ware, and cups at her own expense, it was suggested that we put out a contribution kitty at our meetings. 

Don led the members in discussions of the following:

· Don intends to properly define what qualifies a member to become certified, re-certified, etc. and get those definitions into our website.

· The next newsletter will be published sometime mid-December.  Paula is putting something together on the MO Ranch experience.  Debbi is contributing something on the Nature Book as well as the Plant ID class.  Don would like something on grasses/weeds from Ed Voss, a series on trails from Lucille.  Mike and Paul will make article contributions as well.

· Don is planning to re-structure our website to make it easier to navigate:  single entry or place for each subject.  He also wants to build a membership roster that will include pictures of each of us – a membership directory.

Katherine presented the following:

· She made sure we all knew about the yellow form that should be used to write up specifics on items of interest we view in our environment.  Information collected on these forms can serve as input into our Nature Book.  

· Katherine would like us to perform more like the better chapters she observed while at MO Ranch.  She suggested that we not jump into future projects without first spending some time brainstorming to determine exactly what we think our goals and direction should be.  It was decided that we should have a brainstorming session sometime in February or March and attendance should include members from our new class.  

Paula said the open house at Rockdale went very well.  We had 16 guests there.

Paul mentioned that next year we need to pay closer attention to the collection of demographics at our events.  He also stated the need for our chapter to become incorporated.  No one has yet taken on this responsibility. 

Cindy stated that we still have some members without background checks.   Background check forms for the new class will be handed out on the first day of class.  Cindy also mentioned the copyright laws concerning the use of pictures found on websites.  Paul said since we will be using pictures taken by our members copyrights should not be an issue.  The suggestion was made that we might be able to obtain pictures for our book from other chapters. 

Paula reminded us that our Christmas party is scheduled for Dec. 9th at 6:00 p.m. at her house.  This will be a social event with no meeting scheduled.  A food signup sheet will be distributed.  Family members and new class members are invited.  Paula needs an R.S.V.P.   It is a BYOB party with setups provided.  Paula suggested that we do something for Mike at the party.

Paul closed the meeting thanking Don and his wife Cindy for their hospitality.

Meeting adjourned at 9:45pm

Minutes submitted by:

Cindy Bolch
Secretary
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